
Reference: FS530008444

Comment on a planning application

Application Details

Application: 22/0902/FUL

Address: The Stag Brewery Lower Richmond Road Mortlake London SW14 7ET

Proposal: Erection of a three-storey building to provide a new secondary school with sixth form; sports pitch 
with floodlighting, external MUGA and play space; and associated external works including landscaping, car and 
cycle parking, new access routes and other associated works

Comments Made By

Name:  Ms. Joanna Fiddian

Address: 4 Earl Road, East Sheen, London, SW14 7JH

Comments

Type of comment: Object to the proposal

Comment: Overall, I support the development of the brewery site, subject to sufficient investment in the 
surrounding travel infrastructure. However, a secondary school is not required in this area. The closest existing 
secondary schools have said they have sufficient space. I would support reverting to the original proposal for a 
primary school and to move the existing Thomson House school there, away from its current position, situated 
in two buildings (one in disrepair and with no outside space) across a major train line. The railway crossing is 
considered high risk by National Rail. If Thomson House was moved there, I am confident it would receive 
significant support from the local community.


